
THE: WHITE: HOUSE: 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Charles: 

Thank you for your letter. I'm sorry to take so long to get back 
to you - it's really been busy. 

I always enjoy hearing from you and very much value your insight 
and level headedness. 

Thanks for the information on Historic Rugby's Second Century 
fundraising campaign. You can count on my support for this 
important project. 

Please stay in touch. 

Sincerely, 

ak r, Jr. 
I 

Chi Staff to the President 

Mr. Charles Howell 
Howell & Associates 
Management-Public Relations 
2704 Twelfth Avenue South 
Nashville, Tennessee 37204 

('c:L~ ~ ~'( 
-·~ p 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

Decenber 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Leventhal: 

Thank you for your wire concerning provisions of the deficit 
reduction negotiations. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last \Jord on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This 2qreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits ~nd act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely , 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Robert S. Leventhal 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
Western Union Corporation 
One Lake Street 
Upper Saddle River, NJ 07458 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Davis: 

Thank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now reached an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over tv;o years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes or new excise taxes. A new cigarette tax is 
also therefore excluded. Although the spe cific rev8nue sources 
will be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Alan C. Davis 
Chairrr.an 
Coalition on Smoking OR Health 
1607 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20009 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Neece: 

T~ank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now reached an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not 2 

perfect package, and it need not be the last word on d~ficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or 2dding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sour~es will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to ve to a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr . Allen Neece 
Legislative Counsel 
National Venture Capital Assn. 
Suite 810 
1050 17th Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Kirshner: 

Thank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now reached an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national rnarkP-ts that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based t~xes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the packRge passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing . 

Mr . Robert A. Kirshner 
General Counsel 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. , 
Chief of Staff to the President 

National Forest Products Association 
Suite 200 
1250 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WA S HI NG T ON 

Decembe r 7 , 19 87 

Dear Ms. Evenson: 

Thank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware , we have now reached a n Rgreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far supe rior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this pack2ge would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy . 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the sp~ cific revenue s ources will 
be determined t hrough the r e gular l egisla tive p roces s, the 
Preside nt has indicated that h e will not hesitate to v eto a bad 
tax bill a s the attached rema rks indicate. 

Now the chall e n?e is to get the pack~ge passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chi e f of Staff to the President 

Ms. Fawn Ev e ns o n 
.i\cting Preside nt 
Foorwe ar Indu s tri e s of Ameri ca 
Suite 600 
1420 K Stre et, N. W. 
Washington, D.C. 20005 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Shaw: 

Thank you £or your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now reached an agree~ent and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the lnst word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economv . 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful def icit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or Rdding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular l egislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate ~o veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Sta== to the President 

~r . Harry A. Shaw, III 
Chairman 
Bicycle Manufacturers Association 

of America Inc. 
Suite 316 
1055 Thomas Jefferson St., N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20007 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Sullivan: 

Thank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now reached an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This a~reement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regul2r legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Co~gress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Mr . Timothy C. Sullivan 
Senior Vice President, 

Human Resources 
The Pillsbury Company 
Pillsbury Center 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Minneapolis, Minnesota 55402 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Bourke: 

Thank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiutions. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now reached an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscrirainate budget cuts that would occur under an autom2tic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal thut could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will net hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package p2ssed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its raerits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. William 0. Bourke 
President ard Chief Executive Officer 
Reynolds Aluminum 
Reynolds Metals Company 
Richwond, Viroinia 23261 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Burdge: 

Thank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now reache d an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesit2te to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Mr. .; . :I. Burdge 
Chairman 
Harsco Corporation 
Post Office Box 88 8 8 
Camp Hill, PA 17011-8888 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Bake r, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHIN G TO N 

December 7, 1S 87 

Dear Mr. Ruempler: 

Thank y ou for your lette r on the budge t reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure you are aware, we have now re2chcd an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our eco nomy . 

This agreemen~ is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the spe cific r e v e nue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative proce ss, the 
President has indicated that he will not h e sitate to v eto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. 
Hopefully, they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reGuction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Ho~ard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Henry C. Ruempler 
Tetx Couns e l 
American Ba r..kPrs 
1120 Connecticut 
\·7ashington, D. C. 

.i'\ssociation 
Avenue, N.W. 

20036 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 7, 1987 

Dear Mr. Salinger: 

Thank you for your letter on the budget reduction negotiations. 
As I'm sure y ou are aware, we have now reached an agreement and 
the package will be considered very soon by Congress. 

As I've told many groups here in Washington, this is not a 
perfect package, and it need not be the last word on deficit 
reduction. But it is very clear that if it doesn't pass the 
results will likely be severe. It's also far superior to the 
indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur under an automatic 
sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy . 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. 
Hopefully , they will agree with its merits and act soon to pass 
this important step toward responsible deficit reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

M.r. Frank M. Sal inger 
General Counsel and Director 

of Legislative Affairs 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

American Financial Services Association 
1101 Fourteenth Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20005 



December 8, 1987 

Dear Mr. Cole: 

Please pardon my delay in responding to your letter of July 24, 
describing the financial consequences which you and others face 
as a result of the collapse of the Southern Industrial Banking 
Corporation (SIBC). 

I have looked into S. 509 and H.R. 1351, the legislation which 
has been introduced to address this situation. Based upon its 
preliminary review of these bills, the Justice Department has 
identified several potential constitutional problems involving, 
for example, the constitutional requirement that all bankruptcy 
legislation be uniform in its application . I am assured, how­
ever, that the Justice Department is ready to work with the 
House and Senate Judiciary Committees at their convenience to 
address these concerns. 

I know that this situation is causinq great personal and 
financial difficultv for you and the manv others affected by 
the SIBC bankruptcy. I regret that I cannot be of greater 
assistance to you at this time. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. D. Stanlev Cole 
1402 Armstronq Avenue 
Knoxville, TN 37917 

HHB/DOJ/LRC/AVH/lynn- pt 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

(pc2-12COS) 

cc: ~orraine Camarano, 61 OEOB 
CLEARED THRU A.B. CULVAHOUSE 



Dec embe r 8 , 1 9 87 

Dear Ms . Sterlinq : 

Thank for your kind letter of November 17 . I am happy to 
hea r that you and the other Fellows are pleased with Marci 
HAad ' s work fo r the Wh ite Hou se Fellows program . I think a 
great deal of Marci , and I am certn i n that with her P.nergy 
and enthusiasm she will be out~tanding in her new tnsks . 

I hope that vnu a re also finding ynu r tou r nt tho Deoartm~nt 
of Justice intercstinq and rewarding . 

The ~ .;'hit ·~ House Fellows proqram is Vf".r : s~ecial <:n me, :i r.d T. ' n 
plP.ascd to support it anv WRV t can . 

W1.th warm b'1>.t wishen, 

Si:lcerely , 

JJowarn 11 . tL:>.k ·"' r, ; r . 
Chief of Staff to ~he Prcsi~cnt 

'-! s . Pa.rv Ster) inq 
Spcci~l Assi s tanf to tha 

Attor:-1e v G0nor~l 
~as~inqtrn , ~ . c . 20530 

HHB/JCT/~RC/CAD/AVH/pt (pc2 - 12COS) 

cc: LorrRine C~marano, 61 OROB 



Docember 8 , 1987 

Dear John: 

This is a belated r enponsc to your October ~8 lettPr o~ th0 
13ri ti sh !'~troloum offering . I very !nuch avprcc i.a~~ "0ur 
keeping m~ informa<l of ~evalooments in this mattar and , in 
particular , sharinq with mP. a comoreh~nsive statement of the 
pos.i ti on of vour firm, Morgan Stanley & Co!l'pan•! , Incorpor.::1.t.r><l, 
and Shearsnn Lehman American Exor~ss . Aq I tol~ you, ~~ 
conferred with the British qovernment on this subject and 
urged them to con~i<lPr vnur 2rgum0ntR . 

While the pric~ floor estAblish~d ln conn8ction wi~h the 
offerinq obviouslv was of flOmP benefit, I rAcogniz~ that ynu 
and th~ other u . s. - basod unnerwriters noneth0lcs~ incurred 
nigni~icant lnsses . 

I apprPciat~ ~11 ~f th~ ~uponrt an<l advice vnu havn qivcn over 
th" last month . ~aain, ~h~~k vou for kPeninq m0 npnri~Ad Qf 
anvclop .ents in ~hi~ mntt~r . 

qm·1?..rr! H. B;:iker , Jr . 
Chi~f of Sta~~ to the P~csi~ont 

Mr . John ~ . ~~inber~ 
Si.?n ior P.qrt:-i"r 
G·'.llc:nan, Sach3 & ComP·'.l:ty 
8 5 ~r0 -:id s+-.r0et 
New York , Now York 10004 

HHR/ABC/JCT/LRC/CAD/pt (pc2 - 12COS) 

~c: Lorraine Carnarano , 61 OEOB 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 8, 1987 

Dear Al: 

The enclosed correspondence and application 
is forwarded to you from Bryon Chris 
Davidson, who left it with my office in 
Tennessee. 

I would appreciate your acknowledging 
receipt to Bryon Davidson directly. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

The Honorable Albert Gore, Jr. 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Enclosure 



December 8, 1987 

Dear Joci 

Thankn for the note. I couldn't agree with you And 
Bill Hearst more concerning Frank's selection as Cap 
Weinbergar'e replacement at the Department of Defense. 

He will do an outstanding iob for our Pr0sident, and we 
will continue to work very close1v together. 

Best wishes. 

SincerRly , 

~oward ~ . Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Joseph Kinasbury-Smith 
National Editor 
Washington Headqu3rtnrs 
The Hearst Newspapers 
1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washinqton , D.C. 20006 

HHB/JT/LRC/CAD/AVH/pt (pc2-12COS) 
Kingsbur.hhb 
cc: Lorraine Camarano, 61 OEOB 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 8, 1987 

Dear _Jim: 

The enclosed correspondence and application 
is forwarded to you from Bryon Chris 
Davidson, who left it with my office in 
Tennessee. 

I would appreciate your acknowledging 
receipt to Bryon Davidson directly. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

The Honorable Jim Cooper 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Enclosure 



December 8 , 1987 

Dear Mr . Hineman : 

Thanks for sending me the copy cf your preliminary report on 
October mark~t activity . I will review it and your subsequent 
reports with a great deal of interest . I fully agree with 
your opening statement that we must act with reason and care 
and avoid a hasty , and possibly counter-~roductive , response . 
That is one reason why the President asked Nick Brady to head 
a group to provide independent annlyses and recommendations . 

As you know, we continue to monitor the international 
financial community very closely . Please keep ~e in~ormcd 
on developme~ts as you see thorn . 

Best wi shes. 

Sincer~ly, 

~oward H. Bak0r, Jr. 
Chie f of Staff to the Presid~nt 

Mr. Kalo A. Hineman 
Acting Chairman 
Corr..modity Futur~s Trading Comrn i :;s ion 
2033 K Street, N. W. 
Washington, n.c. 20581 

HHB/DCrippen/JCT/LRC/CAD/pt (pc2-12COS) 

cc: Lorraine Camarano, 61 OEOR 



December 8 , 1 987 

Dear Mr . Hoyt : 

Thanks for your kind note and birthd~v g r eetings . 

It was g r eat to see evP.ryone -- I fo u nd our meeting 
helpful , too . 

Best w:tshes . 

Sincer ely , 

Howard H. Baker , Jr . 
Chi~f of Staff to the Presid~nt 

Mr . Cl11rk ~-Ioyt 

Bureau Chie f 
Kn.ight Ridder 
700 national Press Buildinq 
529 14th Stree t , N. W. 
Washington , D. C. 20045 

HHB/JCT/LRC/CAD/AVH/pt (pc2 - 12COS ) 

cc : Lorra i ne Camarano , 61 OEOB 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 8, 1987 

Dear Bill: 

I hope by now John Tuck has let you know that A. B. Culvahouse 
told me that I had to recuse myself on the "phantom" tax matter 
because of our previous association and representation of 
Merrill Lynch. I enclose a copy of A. B. 's memo. 

I am sorry I could not do this. This is about the only thing 
you ever asked me to do. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. William Hildenbrand 
Suite 950 
1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20004 



December a, 19A7 

Dear Mr . Prime Minister : 

This note iA to express my sincere thanks for the ver• 
handsome'\, ornate boY. which vou sent to me . ! 'im enjoyinq 
your gift immenAely, and it ' ~ a wonderful remembrance of 
your goodwill and :ri~ndship . I truly appreciate your 
special kindness. 

With rny best wishes , 

His Bxcellency 
Rajiv Ga=1dht 
Prim~ ~inistor of India 
New D~lhi 

HHB /CMF / AVH /CAD / pt 

Sincf>r~ly , 

Howard H. Bakor, Jr . 
Chie f o f Stnf f to the ?resident 

(pc2-COS12} 

cc: Lorraine Camarano, 61 OEOR 
cc: John Hilboldt , Gift Unit 

.. 



December 8 , 1987 

Dear Mr . Lazar s 

Thank you for your letter of November 23 suqgesting that I 
write a book regarding my experiences in the United States 
Senate and in my current post . 

While I may very well ventu re a book following my tenure at 
the White House , ! don't foreRAe participating in any earlier 
activity in this regard . 

It was kind of you to mention the possibility of my running 
for President, however , it is my intention to serv~ President 
Reagan until thG end of his term . Your thoughtfulness and 
interest in my pursuits are greatlv appreciated . 

Please accept my very best wishes at this special time of 
year. 

~r . Irving Paul Lazar 
120 El C~~i~0 

SincP.rely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr . 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Bev~rly Hills, California 90212 

HHB/MO/CAD/pt (pc2-COS12) 

cc : Lorraine Camarano, 61 OF.OB 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 8, 1987 

Dear Jim: 

The enclosed correspondence and application 
is forwarded to you from Bryon Chris 
Davidson, who left it with my office in 
Tennessee. 

I would appreciate your acknowledging 
receipt to Bryon Davidson directly. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

The Honorable Jim Cooper 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Enc lo sure 1J , ~ 
. j:u -~/ ytr 1iJ?h1 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 8, 1987 

Dear Al: 

The enclosed correspondence and application 
is forwarded to you from Bryon Chris 
Davidson, who left it with my office in 
Tennessee. 

I would appreciate your acknowledging 
receipt to Bryon Davidson directly. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

The Honorable Albert Gore, Jr. 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Enclosure 



December 9 , 1987 

9ear Ms . Hewitt: 

Thank you f or your letter of November 17 and for enclosing 
your kind l e tters to the Chief of Staff nnd President Reagan . 

! will be gur8 to pass along tha letter ad~reRscd to the 
PresidePt ~rom "Children in Distr0ss" so that ~P. is aware of 
the conference recommendation~ . 

With Senator Baker's bPst wish e s , 

Ms. Frankie Hewitt 
Executive Producer 
Porn ' s Th 3tre 
511 Tenth Stre at, N. W. 
Washington , D.C. ~0004 

Sincc~el ', 

S u~ ~alkuo 

Spe~ ial ~ ssi st~nt 
t n th n C ~ io£ 0~ St2&f 

SW/ MO/CAD/pt (pc2-12COS) 

cc: Lorraine Camarano, 61 OEOB 
cc: Anne Higgins w/inc . 10/16/87 ltr to RR 
cc: Dan Engler - FYI 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 9, 1987 

Dear Mr. Kislak: 

Thank you for your letter concerning what you can do to support 
deficit reduction. 

As I'm sure you are aware, we have reached a deficit reduction 
agreement with Congressional leaders and this package will be 
considered very soon. This is not a perfect package and it need 
not be the last word on deficit reduction. But it is clear that 
if it doesn't pass the results will likely be severe. It's also 
far superior to the indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur 
under an automatic sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that our government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. You 
and all concerned citizens can help by telling your elected 
officials that now, not later, is the time to act on deficit 
reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Jay I. Kislak 
J. I. Kislak Mortgage Corporation 
7900 Miami Lakes Drive West 
Miami Lakes, Florida 33016 - 5897 



December 9-;-1997 

Dear Mr. Fordham: 

Thank you for your letter recommending Proft?s~or Phillip E . 
Areeda for nomination to the United States Supreme Court . 
Professor ~raeda certainly has a most distinquished record 
as an academic and a former government f')fficial . 

We will bear your suggestion in mind should another vacancy 
arise . I appreciate your bringina your support for Professor 
Areeda to my attention . 

With best wishes, 

Sincerc~ly, 

Howard R . Baker , Jr . 
Chief o f Staff to thn Presi~Pnt 

Laurence S . Fordham, Rsq. 
F0rnha~ & Starr~tt 
260 Franklin Street 
Boston, Massachusetts 0?110 

HHB/ABC/LRC/CAD/pt (pc 2-12COS) 
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December 9, 1987 

Dear Waller: 

Thank you for your letter recommending Robert Van Dine f.or 
an appointment to a Presidential board or commission. 

I have asked Bob Tuttle, Director of Presidential Personnel, 
to contact Mr . Van Dine so that he mRv b~ given ~ver• con­
sideration for an appointment. I appreciate your writing 
and giving me thn adrlitional detail a bout his background 
and interests. 

With best regards, 

Sincerely , 

Howard s . Raker, Jr . 
Chiof of Staff to the President 

Mr . Waller Taylor I! 
Adams, Duque & Hazeltine 
523 West 6th Str0et 
Los Anq~lcs, California 90014 
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December 9 , 1987 

Dear Mr . Markham: 

Thank you for your October 5 letter aBking the President to 
autogra ph your poem about the Berlin ~all . 

Although the nwnber of such requests pre'rnnts President R~r.lgan 
from honoring them , it is a pl0asure to learn of the interest 
your poem has generated . You r words evoke the strong spirit 
of freedom and the dctarrnination to defend human rights which 
a.re the ossence of the A."!lerican chara.cter . In that senoe , 
your work stands on its own as a deeply ~elt statAment 
epitomizing American concerns ~nd valu0s . Your poem thus 
echoes And reinforces the President ' s publicly stated views 
on the Wall . 

In that r e gard, I'm enclosing a copy of a recent Presidential 
spe~ch which reiterates hi s commitmr-.>nt to see the Berlin Wall 
torn down . Your v0ice h~lps demonstrata hm·1 widespr~ad this ­
~en~imcnt is throughout America . 

Aqain, thank you fo r your humanitarian ~nncern and support on 
this important issue . It can n~ly be hoped ~hat, ~v workinq 
together, we mav one day soon see the wish exryrcssed in vour 
oloquent v~r~es come true . 

With warm r0gards, 

SL cerely, 

H0warcl H. Bak8r , ,Jr . 
Chi2f 0 f Staff t0 the Pr~sident 

Mr . c . Leslie Markham, Jr . 
Director 
Pupil Suppor~ Service~ 

vnd '!'est:inq 
Chattannoq~ Puh1ic ~~hoola 
1161 ~e~t 40th Str~et 
Chattanooga, T~nn~~ne~ 37409 
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December 9, 1987 

Dear Bob: 

Thanks for your very nice note and the accompanying 
letter to the editor. Your expression of support is 
most timely, and it means a great deal to me. 

"Thanks for the memory." 

Sincerely, 

H0ward H. Bak~r, Jr . 
Chief o~ Staff to the President 

~r . Bob Hope 
10346 Moorpark Avenue 
North Hollywood, California 91602 

HHB/JCT/LRC/CAD/pt (pc2-12COS) 

cc: LorrainR Camarano, 61 OEOB 
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December 9, 19 8 7 

Dear Mr. Cazlarnvotsakis: 

Thank you for your kind message. I 
appreciate your warm words of support 
and confidence. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the Preside nt 

Mr. Constantin Cazlarnvotsakis 
218 West 34th Street 
Kansas City, MO 64111 

HHB/SW/WJB/RKS/ckbf 5 
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Lorraine Carnarano - 61 OEOB 



Decemoer 9, 1987 

Dear Mr. Walker: 

Thank you for your message asking to meet with 
the Chief of Staff while you are in Washington. 

I am sorry this must be a disappointing response, 
but the heavy demands of Mr. Baker's schedule make 
it impossible to comply with your request. However, 
he appreciates your interest and sends you his best 
wishes. 

Mr. Donald G. Walker 
Route 2, Box 64 
Jasper, TN 37347 

LNM/WJB / ckbfS 
LNM-2 

Sincerely, 

Lura Nell Mitchell 
Personal Assistant 

to the Chief of Staff 

Lorraine Camarano - Room 61 OEOB 
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December 9, 1987 

Dear Mr. Gilkerson: 

Thank you for letting me know your views about the deficit 
situation and the various proposals which have been receiving 
attention. The negotiations are ongoing, and every attempt 
is being made to arrive at a bipartisan agreement. 

Some things are clear. The President remains opposed to any 
tax rate hike. This would be a step in the wrong direction 
which could chill the economy. Further, any agreement must 
include significant spending cuts -- and I am convinced that 
those are possible. Finally, a mechanism must be found to 
ensure that the agreement cannot be changed by Congress. We 
hav e been there before. 

Toward that goal, I very much appreciated your thoughts on 
how this might best be accomplished, and I have passed them 
along to others whQ are involved in the negotiations. I 
remain hopeful that an agreeme nt can be reached which will 
meet our goals and take a positive step toward solving the 
deficit. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Frank Gilkerson 
30 North La Senda 
South Laguna, CA 92677 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

HHB/DCrippen/RRange/JCT/CAD/ckbfS 
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Dan Crippen, WW 
Lorraine Camarano - 61 OEOB 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WAS H l_N GT 0 N 

December 9, 1987 

Dear Mr. Kislak: 

Thank you for your letter concerning what you can do to support 
deficit reduction. 

As I'm sure you are aware, we have reached a deficit reduction 
agreement with Congressional leaders and this package will be 
considered very soon. This is not a perfect package and it need 
not be the last word on deficit reduction. But it is clear that 
if it doesn't pass the results will likely be severe. It's also 
far superior to the indiscriminate budget cuts that would occur 
under an automatic sequester. 

A defeat of this package would send a dire signal to the inter­
national markets that ou~ government has lost the ability to 
control the deficit -- a signal that could be followed by higher 
interest rates and a serious slowing of our economy. 

This agreement is a solid step toward meaningful deficit reduc­
tion over two years, without increasing tax rates or adding new 
broad-based taxes. Although the specific revenue sources will 
be determined through the regular legislative process, the 
President has indicated that he will not hesitate to veto a bad 
tax bill as the attached remarks indicate. 

Now the challenge is to get the package passed by Congress. You 
and all concerned citizens can help by telling your elected 
officials that now, not later, is the time to act on deficit 
reduction. 

Thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

Howard H. Baker, Jr. 
Chief of Staff to the President 

Mr. Jay I. Kislak 
J. I. Kislak Mortgage Corporation 
7900 Miami Lakes Drive West 
Miami Lakes, Florida 33016-5897 




